From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 18 July 2011 14:36

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"Jenny Evans" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 18/07/2011 14:36:18 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Jenny Evans

Address:

Chestnut Cottage

Street From Middle Aston Lane To Oxford Road Middle Aston Oxfordshire

OX25 5PZ

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I want to strongly object to this planning application on several issues. Firstly and most importantly I do NOT believe that this property will be used as a single family house. The use of individual private gardens is very unusual unless the house is to have several different families. Also having parking facilities for 12 cars is completely excessive for a single family dwelling. Why would a family want to be isolated from one another in their own individual and private gardens? I think this application is actually for several different apartments which will either be rented out or sold individually on completion.

Secondly, the design of the property is totally out of keeping with the architecture of the village.  It has been stated in the application that development of the village has occurred over several centuries each using different stone, roofing materials etc. but this proposed monster of a house does not fit into the village at all especially as it is a conservation area.  It is too large, too modern and will be an eyesore, seen from some distance away in an area that is unspoilt and beautiful. I regularly walk the footpath that boarders the property and extends to surrounding farmland, this property at present is not noticeable as one walks up and down Cow Lane. I agree that the owners might want to update the house and even add to it but it must be done in-keeping with the existing dwelling both in materials and scale and with the rest of the village. If this house is so inadequate for their needs they should sell it and buy somewhere else!

Finally, as other Steeple Aston residence have said, the increased traffic during the excavation and disposal of spoil from the site with large lorries making deliveries on such a huge project is totally unsuitable in a confined space like Cow Lane and its junction with Paines Hill.  Not to mention the danger to school children at Dr Radcliffe's and Steeple Aston Pre-school.  The roads are congested and dangerous enough as it is without adding a prolonged construction element.

Yours sincerely

Jenny Evans

PublicAccess for Planning.  (c) CAPS Solutions Ltd.

